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PHOTO: PHOTO: This photo is of two girls fishing after school in back of the old Plate Factory on Little Sandy Creek and is part of the Gary Hitchcock collection.

Central New York Family History Conference is planned for Saturday, April 22, 2006 and is sponsored by the Onondaga County Clerk and New York State Archives. I will be presenting a workshop “Municipal Historians: Genealogical Treasure Troves.” Sixteen workshops will be presented, a few of them are listed here, and for more information, the time and location contact me at the town hall. Workshops include Preserving Family Records in Digital Format, Polish Family History Research, Post-Revolutionary Settlement of Upstate New York, Scottish Family History Research, Deciphering Germanic Records, Early Dutch Family History Research, and French Huguenot Family History research.

Thanks to Barbara Kelly from Maxwell Shores who has donated a typewriter to the History Center. Vic Potish came by and donated pictures for the Sandy Pond Memories II book and Don Marquart came by with information on South Pond for the book. As of February 3rd the Pond had no ice, history in the making! And finally, thanks to our local computer “expert” who has worked on two of the used computers we have acquired and has added software and fixed them for use in the research room downstairs. The volunteers and I can use them and researchers can access information we have placed on CD’s with ease! This is a big savings to the town and villages and a GREAT help to me as my office computer will no longer be tied up with other work. One of these computers is set up to do Imaging and Scanning so the work on that project will continue.

The Korean War book is being researched now. The service dates covered in this book are September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. Norm Widrig and Phyllis LeBeau are helping with the research but we need help in locating our veterans or a family member of a veteran to get more information. We continue with a list of soldiers we need information on: David B. Gammons, Clinton Gibbs Jr., Richard N. C. Gibbs, Wallace H. Gibbs, Lawrence P. Grant, Theo E. Grant, Frank Golding, Dean B. Griffis, John H. Griffis and William Groves.

An addendum to the World War II book is being planned as we have one hundred soldiers listed with no information on them or their years of service. Please contact me if you can help. These veterans we have no photos of and no information on: Cyrus Allen, Walter Beeman, Robert Dence, Harry Devoy, Charles Dewitt, Garnett Eckett, Harry Devoy, Lewis Fraser, Paul R. Hadley, Paul Halliday and Bob Jennings.

Sandy Creek 2006 calendars are still available and can be purchased at the town hall for $6. 

The History Center is open every Friday (weather permitting) and I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us.
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